
CITY OF KOSSE  
CITY COUNCIL MEETING  

TUESDAY JUNE 14, 2022- 7:00 P.M. 
 

Council Members Present:  
Ronnie Funderburk      Kelli Eno Kendall Funderburk    Todd Freeman Cullen Freeman 
   
Council Members Absent: None 
 

Mayor Brooks Valls opened the meeting thanking everyone for their hard work during 
Homecoming then with the pledge of allegiance. Councilmember Kendall Funderburk led with a 
prayer. A quorum was present with all members present. Proper posting of the meeting was 
confirmed.  

Consent Items: Minutes from the last meeting, accounts payable, and current general ledgers 
were reviewed.  A motion by Cullen Freeman was made to approve. Kendall Funderburk 
seconded the motion.  Motion carried. 

Discussion and take action on Sign on City Office Building.  Ronnie Funderburk made a motion to hire 
Rory Skagen from Blue Genie Art Industries for $2,300 to paint the mural on the side of the City Office 
building. This will be paid out of the funds from the sell of the old City Office. Kendall Funderburk 
seconded. Motion carried.  
 
Discussion and take action on Garbage Rate Increase. Frontier Waste rates are going up 10%.  Ronnie 
made a motion to accept the rate increase.  Kelli Eno seconded. Motion carried.  City garbage rates will 
be looked at during budget time.  
 
Discussion and take action on Limestone County Interlocal Agreement- American Rescue Plan Funds. 
Ronnie Funderburk made a motion to accept $135,000 from Limestone County to be used for water 
projects.  Cullen Freeman seconded. Motion carried.   
 

Charles Dickerson gave the Water report. Produced 1.8 million gallons. No major leak. Hwy 14 and 
Monroe leak was repaired.  Charles will be on vacation Sat June 18th to Sat 26th.  Karen will run the 
water route every morning.  The new employee has already quit and Jake Smith in two weeks.  
 

City Secretary Christina Lockhart gave the City/Court Report Tomorrow there is a city-wide power 
outage 6am-1pm. The KCC will be open. Office will open when the power is back on.  Both Grants 
are in environmental stages. 87 Citations were turned into the state.  Court will resume in August.    
 

PD Report. 103 tickets 2 arrests.  
 

Karen Partin gave the EDC report. A new sign east of town is in the process.  The EDC had dropped 
the grant for the ball park but have reopened and are going to get a splash pad at the City Park. The 
EDC had two incentive requests.  The property sells and buying is not happening at this time.  Debbie 
Suttle is donating Bobby Joe buggy that he had used in the parade in years past. 
  



Brooks Valls gave the KCC report. Homecoming was a great success made 5 figures.  Thanks to 
everyone. 10% will be donated to the Fire Department and KHS.  There are repairs that need to be 
made, Kendall suggested the drain and Kelli suggested a sign to the bathroom.  
 

Chief Kendall Funderburk gave the report. Homecoming lunch was a great success. They sold 
out, sold more than 300 togo and close to 300 dine in. The Funeral Home is purchasing a Future 
Home Sign for the new fire station. 
 

Kendall Funderburk made a motion to adjourn the meeting.  Kelli Eno seconded. Motion carried. 
  
 
          s/Brooks Valls   July 12,2022 
                                                                                        Mayor                                      Date 
ATTEST: 
 
s/Christina Lockhart   July 12,2022 
City Secretary       Date 


